
 

 

WEST HILL SCHOOL  

Autumn News  -  December  2017  
  

Learning to Learn:  A special pathway enabling all our young 

people to achieve as much as they possibly can and to flourish in 

adult life.  
Message from Ms Nettleton  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Christmas  

This week has been an amazing week of performance across the school, which brings this autumn term to a 

celebratory end.  As usual, the children have demonstrated superb learning and social behaviours and thank you 

for the significant part you play in helpi ng them to participate and enjoy  themselves.  

Early yearsõ parents enjoyed joining their children for a sensory story or carols, while Year 3 and S eniors 

treated their families to another lovely Christmas service  at St. Maryõs Church. 

Mr Sarkissian, our pre mises manager, has been beavering away to construct an amazing multi -sensory Christmas 

display, which has fascinated the children: so many windows to look through and other sights and sounds to 

enjoy.  

                                   
Building 

We are nearly there!  

The new hall is in use for lunches only at the moment and we are looking forward to taking possession of: the 

main corridor (minus steps) for easy access to the main dining hall; a new football cage; new group rooms; a 

multi -purpose activity room, which will be used by Seniors only; and refurbished office areas. Those of you who 

were able to join us for refreshments this week will have seen the beautiful food technology room too.  

We will be asking the S eniors to help us organise an ope ning event next year. If anyone knows a Premiership 

football player, please let me know!  

 

Parent Views  

If you would like to come and talk to  me about anything thatõs on your mind, I will always be happy to see you. 

Today, two parents sha red a brilliant ide a about the S eniorsõ prom, for example. Please contact the office or 

email me ht@west -hill.surrey.sch.uk . 

I wish you all a very merry and peaceful Christmas break and look forward to welcoming the  children back to 

school on Wednesday 3 rd  January 2018 . 

 

 

Judy Nettleton  

Headteacher  

mailto:ht@west-hill.surrey.sch.uk


Curriculum and School  Update  

Wow, what a week and what a term with so much achieved!  

For Seniors we have seen some great focused work towards qualifications and the start of some coursework 

and controlled assessments. They have been working hard to ensure that everyone is aware of how much they 

have achieved and this is particularly import ant for those who will be moving on to new settings at the end of 

the academic year.  

In Primary we have watched our younger children develop increasing levels of independence and respond 

extremely well to the creative and flexible approaches that we have been trialling to meet needs in the best 

possible way. For some children this has led to changes and adjustments in their class groupings from the New 

Year; this is an approach we have always and will continue to take to ensure progress is the best it can be. 

As we look forward to the New Year we are excited about the opportunities the new building will bring and how 

we can utilise this to meet the needs of the curriculum in an effective way. The parts of the building that we 

already have enable us to be fl exible and provide new learning experiences across the school. Last time we 

shared with you the Diwali room and this term saw Bethlehem arrive in Leatherhead as an immersion space 

which helped all to understand the Christmas Story.  

                              
 

 

 

 

   The children followed the signs  

      until they found the stable  

        under the guiding staré 
 

 

 

 

 

The end of this term also saw the first set of Annual Reviews which are now being spread across the school 

year. This is a change for existing parents but one that is positive and is also supporting the way in which the 

Local Authority manages the transiti on points in Seniors. As a result of the reviews held in Year R we are 

excited to be able to share with you a parent workshop which will support a common need that was highlighted. 

See later on for details.  

Please also find at the back of this newsletter a countdown calendar which is a strategy used in many classes 

across the school. This is something that can be easily used at home and can help alleviate anx iety in a 

preventative way at a  time of year when there are often many changes.  

Sending festive w ishes to you all and looking forward to an exciting New Year 2018.  

          
 

  

Abigail Slade  

Deputy Headteacher  

This way to  

Bethleh emé 

https://d1u5p3l4wpay3k.cloudfront.net/arksurvivalevolved_gamepedia/2/22/Wooden_Sign.png?version=3774d9cf07907eec1d2fe30cfd5a1fd1


Seniors Update  

GASP Awards Ceremony  

Last academic year the GASP motor project worked with a small group of pupils in an after school session. The 

pupils worked on the mechanics of different small vehicles e.g. go -karts/quad bikes/mini motors. They also 

learnt about different tools and how to  use them. Each year GASP holds an awards ceremony at McLaren to 

celebrate the achievement and progress of a few select  pupils. We were truly delighted that GASP selected 

Fred Eastwell, from all of the pupils they work with, for the Positive Attitude to Le arning Award. He was 

presented the award at a celebration evening at McLaren on the 7 th  November. Well done Fred!  

Becca Dowell 

Head of Seniors  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work experience day with  Mountj oy  

Pupils in the Seniors department ha d the opportunity to apply for a dayõs work  experience with Mountj oy (our 

building company). We were delighted by the number of applications received by Senior pupils and from these 

selected the four best applications. On the 28 th  November Beren, Amy-Paige, Ashley and Kaidon joined the 

builders for the day. They met the site team, had a tour of the site and completed a painting project within the 

building site. They all thoroughly enjoyed the day and it was such aa great opportunity for some of our pupils to 

experience the building profess ion.   

Becca Dowell 

Head of Seniors  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MacMillan coffee morning  

Pupils in Vocation group A really enjoyed planning their coffee morning this term. After researching several 

charities, they chose to raise money for Macmillan. They then decided what to sell, created menus, looked at 

prices, and made the decorations to go  around the room.  

On the 8 th  November the pupils had great fun decorating the room and running the coffee morning . The event 

was really successful with a great turn out of both parents  from across the school, members of the local Rotary 

and staff. We are very pleased to announce that, through both sales and donations, £108 was raised. A huge 

thanks to everyone that was able to attend.   

Sophie Brinsmead  

Simmonds class teacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Primary Update  

 

Little Stepsé Best Stepsé Right Stepsé 

West Hill Steps  
Reception and Year 1  letters to Father Christmas  

 

In our classes we have enjoyed this term contacting Father Christmas with a letter which we then posted and 

delivered. We were thrilled that we have received a reply from Father Christmas to everyone and we all 

enjoyed looking at pictures, trying to make marks on paper and then our visit out. Some children even saw a 

postman at the box which made the learning even more real.  

 Becky Hurford, Charlotte Jowsey and Bryony Sauer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            
  



Year 3  in Action  

Year 3 trip to Chessington garden centre  

As pupils in Year 3 have transitioned so well into life at West Hill school  we felt it was appropriate to try a 

visit into the community and go on our first whole group trip. We decided to visit Chessington garden centre 

where we could spend some time loo king at the Christmas decorations, the festive lights and as a treat buy a 

snack at the café. It was great to see how far the pupils have developed this term as they were able to follow 

instructions, remember the rules to keep safe and most importantly hav e a lot of fun. We loved looking at the 

giant Christmas tree on display and even though it was very tempting to get over excited, we did all remember 

to be very gentle when touching the decorations. We sat nicely at the café and had a well -deserved snack ( as a 

special treat we could choose a festive cupcake, donut or cookie and a juice).  

            
 

 

 

 

    

         

 
 

                     

Therapy Updates  

The primary therapists have been involved in the first set of Annual Reviews this term and one of the key items 

that arose for many families was functional communication with their children at home.  

Part of the offer at West Hill is centred around parent s upport and to try to share useful strategies with you 

for home we are excited that our therapy team ð Lillian Colley and Tiffany Lamb (Speech and Language 

Therapists , together with Naomi Fink, Occupational Therapist ) will be hosting a parent workshop in Ja nuary to 

support this need.  

Monday 29 th  January ð provisional time 10.00 ð 11.00am   

(we may split into two workshops if this proves popular)  

òHow to use visuals to support in everyday tasksó 

Parents of children with emerging language or communicative inten t are welcome to join their session to look at 

Aided Language Displays (used by some of our children in classes) and how these can be used at home to 

support functional living and daily activities. To attend this workshop please email the school office 

office@west -hill.surrey.sch.uk  to express your interest and reserve a place  by Monday 8 th  January . We will 

contact you if we need to run an additional session which could result in a change in timings.  

mailto:office@west-hill.surrey.sch.uk


In addition to this please see activity idea overviews which may be helpful over the holidays  

          
 

 


